May 18, 2019 Detachment 1064 Meeting Minutes

+ Members present: Earl Allen, Kirk Meinhardt, Bob Jonson, Johnny Meagher, Peggy Stelpflug,
Phillip Martin, Bill Broome, Michael Carreca, Rusty Alums, Grady Jones, Harry Waites, Rudy
Vuchinich, Ron Russell, Caleb Pipes, Gene Stanaland, Larry Morgan, Ed Whealdon, John
Reichmann, Matt Wilson, & George Thompson.

+ Ron Russell opened the meeting with a prayer.
+ All Detachment officers present with the exception of Harry Hooper (out of town until 05/25)
+ Raffle winner, Larry Morgan, $70.00 Money retained.

Old Business Adjutant:

+Total current membership, 46

+ Minutes sent by email 44, Snail mail 2.

+ Lost contact with member Lee Roy Kelly, email & phone service not available. Need follow up.
+ Responded to Department of Alabama request to forward 2nd quarterly detachment report
before June 2nd. Completed 05/17/19

+ Food BANK Detail, Perry, Gene, Rusty, John.

+ Truck unloading detail of Emergency Management Supplies. (Ooops truck no show) So we did
what Marines do best we went to Tiger Town for Lunch. Thank you, Gene, for paying the tab.
Matt, Rusty, Grady, John, Earl, Gene, & Jeremy Jones.

Paymaster Report:

The following info. was reported in 04/20/2019 Minutes

+Starting Balance:--------- $10,340.40
+Minus, Scholarship------- S 1,000.00
+Minus Toys for Tots:-------- $945.00

+Available Balance: S 8,355.40

Check register transactions from 04/20/2019 through 05/17/2019
+three deposits totaling------------- ~$145.98

+Check written, Scholarship------- $1,000.00

+Future withdrawal, Toys For Tots $945.00

+Available balance 05/17/2019__ $8,501.38

+ Requested Budget/Audit Committee to remain after close of meeting to audit Check Register.
Commandant Old Business:
+Gene Stanaland made a motion to withdraw $1,000.00 from Treasury for the purpose of

providing a Scholarship for S.SGT. Brandon Kay, Auburn University MESEP Student. Motion was
seconded by Bob Jonson. All members by a show of hands voted to approve the motion.



+ Mayors Breakfast May 27th, Auburn Hotel & Conference Center. As of this date 29 individuals
have signed up to attend. Collected money and handed out tickets.

+Community Emergency Response Team training Tuesday evening June 11. Detachment Social
at Durango's is the same evening. There is no plans to reschedule either event. That said you
should decide what event you plan to attend. If you plan on attending Durango's Social please
contact Earl Allen 334-749-4138, allen@myops.net and let him know you plan to attend and
how many. Start Time 1730hrs.

Commandant New Business:

+"Swearing In" of newly elected officers rescheduled until next month.
+Bob Jonson reported delay in getting awards medals for two Smiths Station JROTC Cadets.
Medals had to be reordered.

+ Ron Russell closed the meeting with a prayer.

+ Detachment members were pleased to see Michael Carreca in attendance. After meeting
adjourned Michael provided an update on his battle with neck cancer, treatment and progress.
Stay Marine Corps strong Michael!

+After the meeting Budget/Audit Committee signed off on our Detachment Check Register as
being in Compliance.

Someone in the front part of Chappy's Dining area stopped our waitress ROSE and told Rose
they would like to pay for our detachments breakfast, but they would like to remain
anonymous. Kinda restores your faith in the goodness of the American public regardless of
what's transpiring on TV in Washington DC. and elsewhere.

Semper Fi

John.



